
 

 

OFFICIAL: Sensitive 

 Our Ref:        25-1624 

 Your Ref: 20375264 

Telephone:   8207 5555 

 

Dear ,  

Re: Freedom of Information Act application 
  
I refer to your application received by South Australia Police (SAPOL) in which access was sought 
to the following information pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act 1991:  
 

“The number of children remanded in custody as of 4 December 2024, the age of each child 
remanded in custody, and the length of time that each child has been remanded in 
custody..” 
 

This application was partially transferred from the Department of Human Services to answer your 
application regarding children in Police custody only. 
 
On Thursday 12 December I spoke to  from your office who confirmed the request was for 
details of children in police custody on 4 December 2024 who were the suspect or offender in 
criminal offences. 
 
South Australia Police (SAPOL) has located information that falls within the scope of your request 
and agree to release this information to you in full. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Continued over.. 
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Child Age Arrested Released Time in Custody Police Bail 

1 16 3/12/24 23:00 4/12/24 03:46 04:46 N 

2 17 4/12/24 01:17 4/12/24 03:47 02:30 N 

3 14 4/12/24 13:55 4/12/24 14:40 00:45 Y 

4 15 4/12/24 19:30 4/12/24 20:46 01:16 Y 

5 16 4/12/24 20:00 4/12/24 20:52 00:52 Y 

6 15 4/12/24 03:05 4/12/24 04:32 01:27 Y 

7 14 4/12/24 06:15 4/12/24 07:11 00:56 Y 

8 15 4/12/24 17:05 4/12/24 20:10 03:05 Y 

9 14 4/12/24 13:52 4/12/24 14:32 00:40 Y 

10 12 4/12/24 15:54 4/12/24 16:54 01:00 Y 

11 15 4/12/24 13:10 4/12/24 15:50 02:40 N 
 
 
Disclosure Log 
 
In accordance with the requirements of Premier and Cabinet Circular PC045, details of your FOI 
application, and the documents to which you are given access will be published                                           
on the SAPOL website Disclosure Log.  A copy of PC045 can be found at: 
https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Logs.pdf. 

If you disagree with publication, please advise the undersigned in writing by 23 January 2024 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
Sergeant Christian Ainley 
Freedom of Information Unit 
(Accredited Freedom of Information Officer) 
 
17 December 2024 

https://www.dpc.sa.gov.au/__data/assets/pdf_file/0019/20818/PC045-Disclosure-Logs.pdf



